
DEPARTMENT OF RESOURCE MANAGEMENT 
 

Planning Services Division 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
(Board of Supervisors) 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Solano County Board of Supervisors will hold PUBLIC HEARINGS 
to consider: 
 
1) A General Plan Amendment (G-23-03) to (1) amend the development and utility provision policies for 

properties within a designated Municipal Service Area (MSA) pending annexation, and (2) make 
various non-substantive updates; and   

2)  A General Plan Amendment (G-23-04) to require that new proposals for habitat restoration or 
enhancement projects near Travis AFB or other airports provide an analysis of potential bird-strike 
hazards.  

 
The projects have been determined not to have a significant effect on the environment and are exempt 
from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to Sections 15308 and 15061(B)(3) of the 
CEQA Guidelines. (Project Planner: Allan Calder, 707-784-6765) 
 
Any person wishing to review this information may do so at the Solano County Department of Resource 
Management, Planning Division, County Administration Center, 675 Texas Street, Suite 5500, Fairfield. 
 
The hearing will be held in the Board of Supervisors Chambers, County Administration Center, 1st Floor, 
675 Texas Street, Fairfield on Tuesday, December 5, 2023 at 2:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as the 
matter may be heard. Staff reports are available by 5:00 pm the Friday prior to the meeting at 
www.solanocounty.com under Quick Clicks, Board Meetings & Agendas. 
 
The County of Solano does not discriminate against persons with disabilities.  If you wish to participate in 
this meeting and you will require assistance in order to do so, please call the Office of the Clerk of the 
Board at 707-784-6100 at least 24 hours in advance of the event to make reasonable arrangements to 
ensure accessibility to this meeting. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: To submit public comments, please see the options below: 
 
In-Person: You may submit public comments in person at the date and time listed. Phone: You may 
provide comments verbally from your phone by dialing 1-415-655-0001 and entering Access Code 177 
939 9414.  Once entered in the meeting, you will be able to hear the meeting and will be called upon to 
speak during the public speaking period. Email/Mail: Written comments can be submitted to the Clerk of 
the Board at Clerk@solanocounty.com or at Clerk of the Board, 675 Texas Street, Suite 6500, Fairfield, 
CA 94533 and must be received by 5:00 p.m. the Monday prior to the meeting.   
 
If you challenge the proposed consideration in court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you 
or someone else raised at the public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence 
delivered to the Board of Supervisors at, or prior to, the public hearing. 
 

BILL EMLEN 
    Clerk of the Board of Supervisors  
    County of Solano, State of California 
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